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MOVIES IN
*  THE PARK
™ Nibley City will
be sponsoring
“Movies in the
Park” on July 15 and August
8 at the Nibley City Park -
Jessie Datwyler
Amphitheater (300 W. 3200
S.). The movies will start at
dark and are FREE! Bring
your blankets and enjoy the
movie family-style, under
the stars.

ELECTION YEAR
This is election year for
Nibley City. Three City
Council positions will be
open. The term runs for four
years. A candidate must
have lived in Nibley for one
year before next November,
be a U.S. citizen and
registered voter, and not
have a felony conviction.
The filing period will be
from July 1 until 5:00 p.m.
on July 15. Filing forms
will be available at the City
Office. If more than 6
persons file as candidates, a
primary election will be held
on September 13 followed
by the final election on
November 1, 2011.

DID YOU KNOW:

City Council meetings are
held on the first and third
Thursday of the month, with
occasional special meetings
at other times. Citizens are
encouraged to participate in
the governing of their
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community.
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Dear Nibley Citizens: From the Mayor
Summer is finally here. It has been a long time in coming. My mother-in-
law said, “It seems Nibley went from two feet of snow on the ground to grass
that is over 5-feet tall in a week.” I am glad my pasture grass still grows in
cold weather. Ihad the unique opportunity to go snowmobiling on June 15.
Tony Grove Lake was frozen over with several feet of snow still on the ice.
We have had an amazing winter. In retrospect, Harris told me, “There are
two seasons in Cache Valley, winter and the Fourth of July.” It is nice to
finally celebrate the Fourth of July.

Our Nibley Heritage celebration was wonderful this year. The celebration
was a big success, as always. We worked around the bad weather and had a
wonderful time together as a community. I appreciate all of the volunteers
and Nibley City staff that worked many long hours to create the wonderful
events during the celebration. As part of the celebration, we honored three
residents of Nibley; Virginia Harris was named Women of the Year, Betty
Burr was named Citizen of the Year, and former Mayor Richard Leishman
was honored as the Grand Marshall. All of these residents of Nibley have
contributed much to the community over the years. They are lifelong
residents of Nibley that have seen our community grow from a small farming
community with two roads to a thriving small city with over 5,500 residents.
Each honoree has helped make this community a pleasant place to live. |
thank them for their contributions over the years and their willingness to be
part of our celebration.

We are busy building more sidewalks in the city to continue providing safe
pedestrian access along our busy roads. There are many benefits to these
sidewalks. One very obvious benefit, but seldom recognized, is the
beautification value. The sidewalk serves as a distinct delineator between
the busy road and resident’s front yard. This separation tends to clean up the
appearance of the road. Come and check out the current sidewalk project
along 3200 South between 640 West and 800 West. The best way to
experience this new sidewalk is by going for a walk along it. It is a great
time of year to get out and enjoy our parks, sidewalk, and wonderful weather.
I wish to thank you for all you do for Nibley City.

f
e
A~
Mayor Gerald Knight he T
RO

PLEASE KEEP SIDEWALKS CLEAR { i
Trees, shrubs, and flower gardens adorn our community along

sidewalks and roadways. While the provide beauty and shade, untrimmed
trees and shrubs can inhibit pedestrian use of sidewalks and cause walkers to
sometimes leave the sidewalk to avoid the vegetation. Please trim trees and
bushes so they do not impede the normal flow of pedestrians.



A BIG THANK YOU!

The Nibley City Heritage Days Celebration was a huge success! Much
fun was had by all during the week-long event. It took many hands
and much effort to pull off such a successful celebration. Thanks goes
out to all event chairpersons and their committee members who
worked tirelessly for months in advance. You all are treasures to our

great city!

The community also deserves a thank you for coming out to the
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various events. In particular, the Saturday morning breakfast raised
$1,600 to help 4-year old Jaxon Wynn fight his battle with cancer. Boy Scout Troop 408 expected to serve 250
but actually served 500! Thanks to those who waited patiently in line and for everyone’s support of the Wynn

family.

% MOSQUITO TREATMENT

£\ The Cache Mosquito Abatement District (SMAD) has begun a new season of larvacide treatment
and fogging. Fogging in Nibley will be on Wednesday evenings. The schedule may change due to
weather conditions. Please check the CMAD website (www.cachemosquito.com) for more

information and to note changes to the schedule.

STORMWATER: Help us keep our stormwater clean by doing the following:
® C(Clean up garbage and litter around your home and yard. This will keep it from being washed down stream.
® Keep contaminants out of the rivers and streams by properly disposing of household waste, including cleaners, paints,

stains, solvents, automotive fluids, and poisons.
® Wash your car either on your lawn or at a car wash.
Repair engine fluid leaks as soon as possible.

® Green waste (grass, leaves, hay, straw, branches, shrubs and trees) can be dropped off free of charge at 300 W. 3200

S., across from the park.

BURN PERMITS: If you have branches or other materials you would
like to burn, you must first get a burn permit from the Cache County Fire
Department. To find out burn conditions and when they will issue
permits, call 755-1670. Rules to remember for burning: The fire must be
out by dark, a water source must be nearby, fires may not be left
unattended, and you may be financially responsible for the fire if it gets

out of control.
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MOUNTAIN CREST YOUTH
FOOTBALL SIGN-UPS

If you missed the sign-up dates for
Mountain Crest Youth Football (June
6, 13, and 16), you can still download
forms and mail them in by June 30 to
apply. The forms are located at:
www.mountaincrestyouthfootball.org.
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HYRUM LIBRARY

The theme for the summer reading program is, "One
World, Many Stories.” Come enjoy the fun! Story
time is held each day at 2:00 p.m. Craft day is on
June 24 at 10:00 p.m. at the Hyrum City Square.

The Library will be closed on July 2 and 4 to
celebrate Independence Day and July 25 for Pioneer
Day. The Library also will close for Labor Day on
September 2.

Keep up to date on Library happenings
by checking their website
(www.hyrumlibrary.com). You may
set up an account and renew your items

from home, put books on hold, check your account,
and check the card catalog.

Sign-ups are currently underway at the Library for
Ridley Home Advantage Program points.
Remember, this needs to be resubmitted each year
for your points to go to the Library. The Library
receives quarterly checks from Ridley's that has
helped them purchase new furnishing, books, and
videos. Thanks to everyone for their support.

The Library is sad to see long-time employee, Angie
Anderson, leave. We wish her and her family the
best during their 3-year stay in Germany.



